
July 13, 2017 
 
The Portage Township Planning Commission July 13, 2017 meeting was called to order by chair Melanie 
Watkins at 7:03 PM.  Present were Watkins, Ted Soldan, Connie Sherry, Dave Rulison, John Ligon, and Peggy 
Anderson.  Guest Bruce Peterson was also present. 
 
The minutes from the previous meeting were approved on a motion by Peggy Anderson, seconded by Dave 
Rulison, and passed.   
 
Bruce Peterson submitted a document based on Briley Township's schedule of regulations, special approvals, 
site plans, for the consideration of the planning commission.  (see attached) 
 
Connie Sherry submitted a draft of a Tiny House Ordinance (see attached).  This document was discussed, 
including setbacks, assurance that the tiny house would meet all fire codes, etc.  It was decided to use this 
document as a basis to continue work on tiny houses. 
 
The application form for rental housing was discussed.  The commission talked about Air BnB, and short term 
rentals.  Melanie will work on making the changes discussed by the commission. 
 
Soldan moved to send the rental certificates, checklist, and application form to the township board.  His 
motion was seconded by Connie Sherry and passed. 
 
The Municipal Civil Infractions ordinance was discussed.  The ordinance talks about an appeals process, and 
says that appeals will be handled by the township "bureau."  There was some discussion about whether the 
current Zoning Board of Appeals could also function as the bureau.  Bruce Peterson agreed to contact the MTA 
and seek their guidance on this issue. 
 
Medical marijuana was discussed, and it was decided to let the township board deal with it. 
 
Laura suggested the commission amend the zoning ordinance to include a requirement for a permit for decks 
attached to homes.  Soldan made a motion to make the change to the ordinance.  The motion was seconded 
by Anderson and passed with one dissenting vote.  
 
A motion was made to adjourn by Connie, seconded by Rulison, and passed.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Ted Soldan, Secretary 
 
 



 
 



 
 



 


